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ACTIVITIES ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Summary / September 23, 2024 / 3:30pm
Zoom

Attendance: James Healey (DDCA), Amanda Wilcox (DDCA), Anna Rikli (OMEA), Shelby Crystal (OCCA), Shannon Maloney (OCCA),
Jennifer Lesieur (OHSSLCA), Michael Sugar (OHSSLCA), David Nieslanik (Executive Board Representative), Peter Weber (OSAA), Kelly
Foster (OSAA), Lauren Brownrigg (OSAA)

The Activity Advisory Committee meeting was called to order by Lauren Brownrigg at 3:30pm. There was a review of the agenda and
minutes. A motion to approve the Spring 2024 minutes was made by Anna Rikli, seconded by Shannon Maloney and unanimously
approved.

The OSAA and Executive Board report was provided by Peter Weber and David Nieslanik. David thanked the Activities
Representatives for their active involvement and shared that the Executive Board was focused on growing and sustaining the
association with equity in mind. Peter referenced the action items from the most recent Executive Board meeting, which can be
found in detail here.

Activity Reports:

Cheerleading: Shannon: Cheer is excited to start competition season. They will be polling the membership for any possible changes
to the championship to bring to OSAA.

Dance: James: Reporting that there are a few new teams interested in competing. DDCA is working to clear up some of the language
in their handbook for competition and will be sending those proposals (which have been previously approved by this committee) to

the OSAA Executive Board in October.

Band and Orchestra: No update at this time.

Choir: Anna: ACDA is working to clarify and cleanup the Sight-Reading Procedures. A working group made changes over the summer
and shared the language with the choir directors for feedback. Once the language is finalized it will be brought before the OSAA
Executive Board for approval. There was unanimous support from this committee to bring the changes to the OSAA Executive Board.

Speech: Jennifer: The competition schedule is being set as well as a workshop to help new coaches and students get into
competition. In an effort to recruit more volunteer judges throughout the state, there will be a workshop on score tabulation
October 11t at the OSAA office in Wilsonville.

Solo: No update at this time.

Peter and Lauren informed the group of the NFHS Heart of the Arts Award as well as the Outstanding Music Educator Award. The
nomination forms will be forwarded to this committee to solicit nominations and asked that they return them to the OSAA before

final submission to the NFHS.

Meeting adjourned at 4:10pm.


https://www.osaa.org/docs/board/20240909Summary.pdf

